
Haslington Parish Council 
 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 4th July 2022 
 
HPC22/3/01 Attendance:- 
  

 Councillors Lee Allen, Yvonne Bushill, Martin Deakin, Steve Edgar, Martin Edwards, Sam Green,           
Janet Griffith, Richard Hovey, Richard McCarthy, Tony Peake and Graham Sawyer 

  

 In attendance:- 

Hannah Marr (Parish Clerk) 
  

HPC22/3/02 To receive apologies for absence 
  

 Apologies were received from Councillors Howard Blake and Alison Heler 
  

HPC22/3/03 To receive declarations of Members’ interests 
  

 No declarations were made 
  

HPC22/3/04 To receive an update from the police covering Haslington Parish 
  

 PCSO Lizzie Jolley provided an update on local policing matters 
  

HPC22/3/05 Public Participation 

  

 A resident requested an update relating to the Speed Indicator Devices and requested that further 
information on meetings are published 

  

 Haslington Parish Allotment Society provided an update and advised of their upcoming open day 
  

HPC22/3/06 To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting 
  

 It was resolved not to approve the minutes and that amendments be made 
  

HPC22/3/07 To consider matters related to the co-option of a new Councillor for Haslington Village Ward 
  

 Members resolved to co-opt Connie Davis as a Councillor for Haslington Village Ward 
  

HPC22/3/08 To receive Acceptance of Office and Declarations of Interest should there be a co-option 
  

 Connie Davis duly signed his Acceptance of Office and submitted her Declarations of Interest 
  

 Councillor Davis formally joined the meeting at this point 
  

HPC22/3/09 To receive an update from the Cheshire East Councillors covering Haslington Parish 
  

 Councillor Edgar provided an update which included:- 

• A request has been made for costs relating to the installation of a footpath between the car 

park and the Baptist Church on Hassall Road 

• A request has been made for the cost of resurfacing Palmerston Close 

• The broken bench and lamppost following the road traffic accident on Crewe Road in 
Winterley has been reported to the police and information has been passed on to the 
insurance company 

• A resident has offered to set up a Speed Watch Group to monitor Crewe Road and a request 
has been made to the Parish Council for its support in the scheme  

  

HPC22/3/10 To consider matters related to the Neighbourhood Plan 
  

 Councillor Edgar provided an update which included:- 

• The Cheshire Wildlife Trust report has been delayed and it is hoped that it will be completed 

by September 2022 



  

HPC22/3/11 To consider matters related to streetlighting 
  

 Councillor Edgar provided a progress update relating to streetlighting repairs and potential costs 
 

Councillor Hovey was requested to provide further information regarding streetlights on unadopted 
highways so that further investigation can take place 

  

HPC22/3/12 To consider matters related to supporting youth skills sessions to be held by the police 
  

 Members resolved to allocate funding of £750 towards the youth skills sessions 
  

 The Clerk left the meeting therefore the meeting was adjourned until a future date 
  

 


